BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of the Parks and Gardens Committee held in the Council Chamber at 5.00 pm on Tuesday 31 July 2012

	Present
	Cllr Mrs Spear in the Chair, Mrs Shapland, Mrs Blackmore, Mrs Chugg, Mrs Smith and Mrs Chesters.



	Also in Attendance
	Miss Tracey Weaver (Parish Clerk)

	PG/06/2011/12
	Apologies
	None received. 



	PG/07/2011/12
	Declarations of.

Interest


	None received.

	PG/08/2011/12
	Minutes
	The Minutes of the Parks and Gardens Committee meeting held on 9 June 2012 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman, subject to Min Ref PG/05/2012/13 “The Committee to investigate if the piece of land owned by the Parish Council off of the Tarka Trial near Tescos can be made into allotment plots for the community”.

(N/C)



	PG/09/2012/13
	Update on Proposed Improvements in the Recreational Ground
	Councillor Mrs Chugg advised Members that she had Devon County Council funding available, which needs to be spent by January 2013.  She would like to provide a significant proportion of her funding towards improvements in the Recreational Ground.  Serveral years ago the Parks and Gardens Department at North Devon Council draw up plans for a mobility and landscape area in the top right hand corner of the grounds.   There were issues with the designs impinging on the existing football pitch, but Councillor Mrs Chugg was confident that if the designs were mirrored to fit in the bottom right hand corner of the ground adjacent to Park Villas this would not pose any difficulties for the Braunton Football Club.  Members were keen to explore the possibility of a mobility and landscape area in this part of the grounds.

RESOLVED: That the Committee to investigate with officers from North Devon Council Parks and Gardens Department and Planning Department new plans for a mobility and landscape area in the bottom right-hand corner of the site adjacent to Park Villas.

(N/C)



	PG/10/2012/13
	Concerns regarding Chaloners Road Play Area
	Members considered a letter dated 14 July 2012 from a resident of Braunton regarding the condition of the ground in the Chaloners Road play area.  It was noted that during the past month there had been significant rainfall, which had also affected the ground in the play park.

RESOLVED:  That

a. the Council top up any significant dips, where possible with soil and returf.

b. the Clerk investigates costs for next years budget to lay new safety matting in areas that have become worn.

(N/C)



	PG/11/2011/12
	Committee four-year Development Plan
	The Committee considered its four-year development plan.  Members considered the works to be completed in year one of the development plan.   

· Quarterly maintenance schedule for Council owned open spaces and planting beds.

The Clerk reported that the Assistant Clerk Mrs Benham-Clarke was currently putting together a maintenance schedule for the year.  The schedule will include areas of grass maintenance also carried out by other authorities and private contractors.

The Clerk advised the Committee that it would not be possible to plant firs in the bed at Field Lane, as the depth of the soil was not suitable.  It was suggested that once a Gardener had been appointed they be requested to recommend suitable planting of the bed, but in the meantime it be tidied up. 

RESOLVED:  That the bed at Field Lane be planted on advice from the new Gardener, and also that the new Gardener once appointed be invited to attend the next Parks and Gardens meeting, so that they can be formally introduced to the Committee Members.

The Clerk advised that Knowle in Bloom had grassed all of the areas that it used to look after and these had now been handed back to the relevant authorities.  Councillor Mrs Shapland informed Members that Braunton in Bloom were in the process of establishing a list of the areas it looks after in the village, and this would be forwarded onto the Parish Council in due course.

Members discussed the condition of the planters outside the Parish Hall.   Councillor Mrs Shapland reported that Braunton in Bloom had given these planters, along with three in the car park, to the Parish Council several years ago.  

RESOLVED: That Councillor Mrs Chesters, Mrs Smith and Mrs Spear volunteered to plant up the wooden planters at the front of the Parish Hall.

Members discussed if the metal planter frame at the end of Bias lane opposite the Parish Hall could also be planted up or removed.   Councillor Mrs Shapland confirmed that the planter belonged to Braunton in Bloom and it was their intention to remove it, but unfortunately a utility company had bolted it to the ground when carrying out work in the area.

It was also noted that the agricultural machine on the verge outside the Agricultural Inn had not been planted up this year.   Members understood that this belonged to the owners of the Agricultural Inn.

RESOLVED:  That the Committee writes to the Agricultural Inn and requests if it intends to plant up this machinery.

	
	
	





The meeting closed at 5:46pm.




....................................  The Chairman
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